SUNSHINE - Mary Beth said she was sorry that Joyce Meyer was in the hospital today, but lo and behold, she is at our Meeting tonight!

WAYS & MEANS - Esther would like to sell Spring bulbs. i.e., Dahlias, Gladiolas, Cannas, Day Lilies, Asiatic Lilies, etc.

OLD BUSINESS - None

NEW BUSINESS - Julie talked about the Club's Silver Tray. It was suggested that when we bring our Terrariums to the May Meeting, the winner will receive the Tray for one year. Everyone was in agreement. Julie and Lorraine attended a Trunk Sale in Virgina and brought back an idea for our Club. Plant a Lavender or Rosemary Plant in early Summer and bring it back to the Club in September. Marian noted that Gene Sumi from Homestead Gardens was on vacation in January but will hold his first Tuesday of the month Class in February. She also gave us a short history of his very interesting life.

NEXT MEETING - Thursday, February 12, 2009 at the home of Jackie George. Elaine Arnold's daughter, Maria Arnold will present the Program "Creating a Livable Habitat Using Native Plants".

A Fifty-Fifty was held.

There being no further business, the Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Arminta G. Donovan

Recording Secretary